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Harvest Time…A New Season! 
NRC Dinner Dance 
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Activities Income     $ 2,009             Activities Expenses     $  1,222 
Dance Income         $ 2,611             Dance Expense          $   2,925 
Dues  Income          $ 1,080             New Member Social   $      172 
Raffle Income          $    270             Newsletter Expense    $     412 
Paypal                     $      31             Meeting Expense        $     585 
                                                         Admin & Banking          $      21  
______________________________________________________
Total Income           $  5,541            Total Expenses            $  5,337 

                            Net Change:    $     204           
                            Balance:          $10,195    

August 2018 
Financial 
Summary

October 1, 2018 

Greetings to All NRC Members and Graduates, 

Last month, I said “It’s hard to believe that summer is almost over.” As I write this it’s hard to 
believe that my term as President is almost over.  The last six months have flown by and I’ve 
had a blast - no pun intended about the many email blasts I’ve sent out about the 
happenings of the NRC.  As President, the opportunity to get acquainted with so many 
members from different small groups has been the best part of the job.  

I want to thank the members of Board 102 for a job well done.  It’s been a pleasure to work 
with each of you, you made my job easy.  We’ve had several major accomplishments 
including the launch of a new look website.  Hopefully everyone has had a chance to check 
it out by now.  

Let me assure you that the club is in good hands going forward.  Board 103 is well 
positioned to lead the club.  However, you’re not quite through with me yet as I will remain 
on the Board as an advisor.   

Finally, thanks to all current members and graduates for supporting NRC, making our club 
the place to meet and greet newcomers to the Cape. 

          Mike Jones 
                  President Board 102 
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General Membership Meeting September 4, 2018
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October 2, 2018 - Robin Griffiths - Making the best of your move to Florida, especially if it also involves retirement.

November 6, 2018 - John Szerlag, Cape Coral City Manager

Mike Jones, President of Board 102 called the meeting to order at 09:15 a.m..  The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance after which the 
new member table was welcomed and reminded to stay after the meeting for a photo.  The President welcomed the Elite Sponsors and thanked 
them for supporting NRC.  He reminded the membership that forty-five to fifty percent of our revenue come from our raffles that are supported by 
the sponsors.  The President asked the members to patronize our sponsors.  

The President introduced our speaker, City of Cape Coral Mayor Joe Coviello.   

The Mayor discussed the following topics: 
• Water quality and the effect of the blue/green algae including measures that our city are or may try to implement 

o Ecological Lab in Cape Coral is presently in trials of micro lift bacteria in canals to kill nutrients that will kill algae 
o Bubble curtain  
o Divinity beam curtain 

• Bimini Basin 
o Large pipe under Cape Coral Parkway that was clogged has been opened.  This is allowing water to flow into the basin and 

improving the water quality. 
o City is trying to gain more rigid control of boats anchoring in basin.  Plans include addition of a mooring field. 

• Street Scape-47th Terrace 
o Project completion is targeted for end of the year.  
o Mayor asked that we support the businesses in the construction area during the modernization. 

• Old Golf Course 
o City has hired an environmental attorney who will help us move forward without subjecting the city to environmental issues. 

• Economic Development 
o Three new car dealerships coming to city 
o Nor-Tech Boats is expanding  
o A beer garden is coming to the cape 
o Lucky’s Grocery is opening a store on Veterans 
o Nathans has opened and Panera Bread will be opening new stores 

• Housing Market 
o Strong and Steady 
o Cape Coral Tech is offering more trade classes to help ease shortfall in skilled workers 

• Go Bond – Bond supported Master Plan for Park and Recreation Department 
o More Pickleball courts 
o Expand existing parks 
o Upgrade Yacht Club boat ramp and beach. 
o Add a parking structure at Yacht Club 

• Seven Islands Projects 
o Similar to Cape Harbour with hotel, condos, marina, restaurants and shops 

The presentation was followed by a short question and answer session. 

Steve Andresen (Activities Chair) gave an update on the following activities: Military Museum tour, Shoot Center, Edison Tour, and Cocktails on the 
Cape.  Nora Hoover reminded everyone that Ladies Luncheon is the third Thursday of the month.  This month the luncheon is at Dante’s on Sept. 
20 at noon.  This is a pre-pay event.   Marc Weitzenkorn (2nd VP) reported that the Dinner Dance is Sept 22nd.  The theme is “Homecoming”.   Marc 
encouraged everyone to attend and to please sign up early.  Mike Jones announced that Sept. 16 is wife appreciation day and to act accordingly.  
JoEllen Jones then asked membership to review August minutes.  Date of August Minutes was corrected and Minutes were accepted.  Treasurer 
John Stevens presented the July financial report.  The report was accepted.  See financial report in newsletter.  John reiterated that the raffles and 
membership fees are our primary source of income. 

Nancy Harmon presented the following nomination slate for Board 103: 
President: Kathy Bode  1st VP: Kathy Chaney  2nd VP: Don VunCannon  Secretary: JoEllen Jones 
Treasurer: Fred Piecewicz  Activities: Sue Campbell  Dance Reserv.: Cherie Perine AM Refreshments: Karen Cole 
PM Refreshments: Marisa Lally Hospitality: Judy Hieser  Raffles: Bob Bode  Ladies Luncheon: Sherri Vivonne 
Publicity: Mary Bauer  Photo Historian: Jeff Pollack Newsletter: Becky Lietzau  Past President: Mike Jones 
Prior Board Rep: Steve Andresen 

Mike Jones discussed the need for the Raffles Chairperson and emphasized how important raffles were to the Club’s financial health after which 
Nancy Harmon introduced the new members and invited them to the New Member’s Social. 

The raffle was held.  After completion of the raffle, the meeting was adjourned at 10:20am.



Anthony’s on the Boulevard 
1303 Del Prado Boulevard 
239-257-2446 

Ariani Ristorante Italiano 
1529 SE 15th Terr 
239-772-8000 

BB’s Unique Cupcake Boutique 
and Custom Cakes 
239-400-0099 

Bonefish Grill 
900 SW Pine Island Road 
239-574-1018 

Bowland 
42 Mid Cape Terrace 
239-772-1661 

Cape Cleaners 
810 Cape Coral Pkwy E. 
239-549-1740 

Cape Coral Edible Arrangements 
2301 Del Prado Blve. Unit 690 
239-574-3784 

Creative Computer Solutions 
4709 Coronado Pkwy 
239-541-5441 

Chloe & Isabel by Regina 
reginak1230@gmail.com 
816-352-3068 

Downtowner Car Wash 
1009 Del Prado Blvd S. 
239-772-2277 

Dixie Roadhouse 
1023 SE 47th Terrace 
239-541-7900 

Edison & Ford Winter Estates 
2350 McGregor Blvd, Ft. Myers 
239-334-7419 

Fins Seafood & Dive Bar 
3422 Del Prado Blvd 
239-984-5449 

Florida Everblades 
11000 Everblades Pkwy, Estero 
239-948-7825 ext 1500 

Fort Myers Miracle 
14400 Six Mile Cypress, FM 
239-553-7671 

George’s Complete Auto Repair 
4804 Coronado Pkwy 
239-552-1588 

GP Plumbing & Air Conditioning 
jeremya@gppcorp.com 
239-945-0126 

Hair Look Salon by Monica 
South Cape Plaza 
4720 SE 15th Ave 
239-541-9951 

Hooked Island Grill 
4200 Pine Island Road NW 
Matlacha 239-540-3463 

Ice Sssscreamin’ 
520 Cape Coral Pkwy E. 
239-541-9100 

Karma and Coconuts 
1112 SE 47th Terrace, Init E 
239-542-0424 

Lumpy’s Golf Store 
11120 S Cleveland Ave 
Ft. Myers 239-939-5235 

Lady Cakes 
2924 Del Prado S 
239-549-CAKE (2253) 

Lumpy’s Golf 
11120 S. Cleveland Ave 
Fort Myers, Fl. 33907 
239-939-5235 

Madd Hatter
730 SW 4th Street 
239-242-0410 

Metro Diner 
1625 Cape Coral Pkwy East 
239-288-0057 

Perk & Brew 
1021 A Cape Coral Pkwy E 
239-542-6080 

Point 57 
3522 Del Prado Blvd S. 
239-471-7785 

Red Headed Witches 
1910 Del Prado Blvd S. 
239-573-6566 

Sunshine Jewelers 
1924 Del Prado Blvd S. 
239-424-8176 

Tammy Pangburn, LMT 
Medical Massage Therapist 
Located in Salon @ Club Square 
239-634-4494 

The Dek 
4704 SE 15th Avenue 
239-542-3745 

The Twisted Lobster 
1341 Del Prado Blvd #1 
239-800-2879 
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These local businesses have been most generous in their contributions to the New Resident Club.  
Please patronize them and let them know we appreciate their support.  To ensure their continued 

support, please redeem gift certificates or coupons promptly.
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10 Twenty-Five 
1025 Santa Barbara Blvd 
239-829-0407 

Back Streets Sports Bar 
& Pizzeria 
915 SE 47th Terrace 
239-945-7555 

Big Blue Brewing 
4721 SE 10th Place 
239-471-2777 

Blu Agave 
1404 Cape Coral Pkwy E. 
239-471-2075 
www.bluagavemexres.com 

Cape Coral Golf Club 
11460 Royal Tee Circle 
Cape Coral, Fl 33991 
239-283-5522 

Farmers Market-Cape 
Coral 
Club Square Lot 
Saturdays 8am - 1pm 

Gusto Cucina Italiana 
229 Del Prado N, #15 
239-458-5900 

Hurricane Grill & Wings 
756 SW Pine Island Road 
239-800-3141 

Lenny's Grill & Subs 
2301 DelPrado Blvd 
Cape Coral, Fl.  
239-574-3360 

Metro Diner 
1625 Cape Coral Pkwy E. 
www.metrodiner.com 

Overtime Pizzeria and 
Sports Bar 
1708 Cape Coral Pkwy 
Cape Coral, Fl 33914 
239-541-3367 

Palmetto Pine Country 
Club 
1940 SW 9th Court 
239-574-2141 

Pam Maciejewski, LMT 
4706 SE 9th Pl. 
Cape Coral, Fl. 33904 
239-549-4094 

Papa Joe’s Italian 
Restaurant & Pizzeria 
814 E. Cape Coral Pkwy 
239-945-1700 

Personal Touch
1530 Santa Barbara Blvd
239-945-2456

Regions Bank 
1507 Cape Coral Pkwy E. 
239-945-1577 

Rusty’s Raw Bar & Grill 
4631 SE 10th Place 
239-360-8154 

Salon @Club Square 
Tammy Pangburn, LMT 
4706 SE 11th Pm., Suite D 
Cape Coral, Fl. 33904 
239-634-4494 

Yoga Fit 
1715 Cape Coral Pkwy W. 
239-443-4646 or 
859-907-3290

NRC FAQ 
• What are some of the more common events that the New Resident Club hosts?  Some of the main events are 

the monthly Cocktails on the Cape held at various locations within town, Sunset on the Beach held at the Yacht 
Club beach during October through April, the New Resident Club Dance held the 4th Saturday of the month, 
bocce, bowling, trivia nights, bingo, wine tastings and golf to mention a few.  The club is always open to new 
suggestions on activities and members are encouraged to organize events they are interested in. 

• What time are the majority of the events held?  To insure consistency, the monthly Member meeting is held on 
the first Tuesday of the month at 9:00 in the Yacht Club building.  There are monthly Men’s breakfast (held in 
the morning) and the Ladies Luncheon (held during the noon lunch time) but the majority of events start 
between 5:00 and 6:00 in the evening and are held on various nights during the week or weekend.
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Cocktails on the Cape 

At Hurricane Grill 

Tuesday 10/16 5pm

Mens Breakfast 
House of Omelets 

Tuesday 
10/9 @ 9am

New Members Social at Desch Home Monday 10/8 6:00-8:00pm

Singles Beach Party 

Thursday 10/18 

5:30pm 

ginayebba@gmail.com

“Neon Summer” 

Band 
at Fathoms 

Friday 10/5 

6pm-10pm

Save These Dates

Tuesday, October 16th 
11:00am 

at Cape Coral Lee County Public Library 
921 SW 39th Terrace 

Cape Coral, FL

Cape Coral Library Tour 
CC Public LIbrary 
Tuesday 10/16 11am

Cape Coral Library Tour 

It’s much more than just a place to 
check out books and score free WIFI! 

See what your library has to offer 

• Audiobooks and movies 

• 68 computers with internet access 

• Butterfly garden and quiet reading areas 

• Meeting and conference rooms 

• Print and scan capabilities 

• Programs and events for adults and kids 

• Workshops and learning opportunities

Don’t miss this opportunity to learn about this great free resource 

Contact Steve Andresen at bleedblkngold@gmail.com if you are interested

NRC 

Dinner Dance  

at Yacht Club 

Saturday 

10/27 5:30pm

Ladies Luncheon 

at Misto 

Thursday 10/18 

11:45am

Sunset 
Celebration 

at Yacht Club 
Wednesday 

10/3 4pm
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Men’s Breakfast 
Start your day by loading up on some protein…well, 
carbs to for that matter.  Come to the Men’s 
Breakfast at the House of Omelets, 900 SW Pine 
Island Road at 9am every second Tuesday of the 
month and start your day with some serious grub.  
Join us for good food, good companionship, and 
good conversation. 
Men’s Breakfast is a long-standing tradition of the 
NRC, and provides an opportunity for a hearty meal 
among friends. 

We have a seat reserved for you.  

Contact your host Chris Weeks at  
239-339-7015 or cjweeks1234@gmail.com

    

   Wednesdays 1pm - 3pm & 3pm - 5pm 
   at Veterans Park: 4140 Coronado 

          
   
                                     
No experience required!  Play for free!  The NRC has paid the 
court fees! 

Open to all NRC members, Single players are always 
welcome 

For more info contact Robin at 239-541-7201 
fabartz@yahoo.com
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Come out and join us for pickleball, one of 
America’s fastest growing sports.  Whether 
you are a novice or an experienced player, 
you’ll have a blast and meet some new friends.    

For info, contact Sue Jackson suejnml@yahoo.com 

Pickleball

Singles Social Beach Party 
Thursday October 18th, 5:30pm 
at Cape Coral Beach  Pavilion

Bring a beverage and a snack. 
RSVP ginayebba@gmail.com for information and details

Join us at the home of Judy Desch for refreshments, while 
meeting other new members and some  NRC board 
members .  P lease RSVP to Judy Desch a t 
judydesch@gmail.com or phone 816-809-2227 

Additional details will be included in your invitation sent via 
email from Punchbowl.

New Members’ Social 
Monday, October 8th 

6:00 - 8:00 pm

For the new NRC members who joined in October… YOU’RE INVITED!

This is a fun way to get to know the group you will be forming, and to get answers to any questions you may have.
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mailto:XXXXXXXXXX@XXX.com
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NRC LADIES LUNCHEON 
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 18, 2018 (11:45 A.M.) 

MISTO BAR & GRILL         

231 Del Prado Blvd S, Cape Coral, FL 33990, Cape Coral, FL 33991 

Fall is here. Change is in the air. Enjoy lunch in an upscale setting—and welcome new 
and returning NRC members. Misto’s is a favorite venue for our Ladies Luncheon.  

Entrée Selections: 
1. Chicken Vesuvio: Boneless chicken topped with asparagus, artichoke hearts, 

mozzarella, roasted garlic cream sauce served over pasta.  

2. Pork Medallions: Roasted Berkshire Pork Medallions served with a port wine 
sauce, pear chutney, potato and vegetable 

3. Misto Grilled Chicken Salad: Grilled chicken breast on top of baby mixed greens, 
berries, mandarin oranges, caramelized pecans, citrus vinaigrette. 

Dessert:  Basquet Cake: Yellow cake, lemon custard, seasonal fruits, and whipped cream. 
Lunch includes Garlic Rolls with Tapenade, Iced Tea, Coffee and Soft Drink. 
COST: $20 ($2 additional surcharge for credit card). Gratuity is included. 

MUST BE PREPAID: Deadline to sign-up or cancel with a refund is 5 PM, Friday, October 
12th. All checks payable to the NRC. If paying at the Yacht Club or through PayPal, please send 
e-mail to nshoover1@comcast.net to arrange for food selection. 

Sign up:  

• At current luncheon (check or cash); 
• In person at the Cape Coral Yacht Club (check only); 
• In person at the monthly NRC Meeting (cash, check, credit); or 
• Online at www.capecoralnewresident.com; Select “pay for activities” 

QUESTIONS? Call, text or e-mail Nora Hoover: (Home) 239-257-1078 or (Cell) 217-638-5019; 
nshoover1@comcast.net 
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20

21

Bowling 
9:45am @ Bowland

Bocce @ Veterans Park 
1-3pm & 3-5pm

11

28

12

Bocce @ Veterans Park 
1-3pm & 3-5pm

13

14 18

New Members Social 
6-8pm @ Desch Home

Golf Outing 10am 
bvcramer@yahoo.com

65

24

19

Golf Outing 10am 
bvcramer@yahoo.com

Bocce @ Veterans Park 
1-3pm & 3-5pm

Men’s Breakfast 
9am @ House of Omelets

Bowling 
9:45am @ Bowland

Ladies Luncheon 
11:45am @ Misto

Bowling 
9:45am @ Bowland

Columbus Day

22

9

16 17

Gen’l Membership Mtg 
9:15 @ Yacht Club

4

15

Cocktails on the Cape 
5pm @ Hurricane Grill

2

National Chess Day

Sweetest Day

Halloween31

7

1

Singles Beach Party - 5:30 
@ CC Beach Pavilion

CC Library Tour 
11am @ CC Library

Golf Outing 10am 
bvcramer@yahoo.com

National Nut Day

NRC Dinner Dance 
5:30pm @ Yacht Club

Mother In-Law Day

National Teachers Day

8

Country Band “Neon 
Summer” - 6pm 

@ Fathoms

Blood Drive 
7:30am-1:30pm @ Yacht Club

Father-Daughter 
Day

Sunset Celebration 
4pm @ Yacht Club

3
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NRC October Dinner Dance

Harvest Time… 

A New Season

Saturday, October 27th 
Doors Open at 5:30pm 
Dinner at 6:00pm 
Dancing from 6:30pm to 10:00pm

Catering by Personal Touch 
• Baked Ham with Pineapple Glaze 
• Baked beans 
• Baked ziti 
• Mixed vegetables 
• Salad with dinner rolls 
• Cup cakes 

Payment is due in advance, via one of the following: 
- Cash or check ($25), or credit card ($27) at the October 2nd 
General Meeting 
- Check only at the Yacht Club ($25) 
- Online at the NEW NRC website: capecoralnewresident.com  

Contact Cherie Perine if you have questions: 
cmperine@comcast.net or 815-355-4161

The fall season is here at last and it’s 
time to enjoy an autumn celebration with 
your NRC friends.  OK, so maybe palm 
trees don’t provide much of a fall color 
show, but we can all pretend, right?  
Come and enjoy good food and drink 
and dance to one of our favorite local 
bands.  We’ll also introduce the new 
NRC Board members.

Dance to Classic Rock and Oldies Music 
by the popular local band 41 South 

http://capecoralnewresident.com
mailto:cmperine@comcast.net
http://capecoralnewresident.com
mailto:cmperine@comcast.net


Come to Cape Harbour and listen to the 
country and southern rock sounds of the 
national touring band Neon Summer.  
Neon Summer has appeared on the 
Grand Ol’ Opry, Madison Square Garden, 
Radio City Music Hall, and opened for 
Keith Urban, Charlie Daniels, Marty 
Stuart, and many other top name 
country acts.  Neon Summer has 
developed a reputation for their 
spectacular harmony blend, vocal 
prowess, and captivating stage presence.  
Come on out to Fathoms and enjoy the 
great fall weather and a great night of 
music, dancing, noshing and cocktails. 


   See you there!

Neon Summer Band
October 2018 Page 13

Friday, October 5th, 6-10pm 
Fathoms Restaurant

5785 Cape Harbour Dr,
Cape Coral, FL 33914

Free Admission
Bring a Chair

Help a child from the Cape Coral area celebrate 
Christmas by donating a toy to Toys for Tots.  NRC is a 
long-time participant in this program.  As you have 
your Christmas parties with your group, remember to 
bring a toy.  Toys will be collected at all NRC activities 
as well as the dance and general meeting.  Pat Wood, 
NRC Graduate is heading this program for the 4th year.   

Keep watching this newsletter as well as the weekly 
blasts for more information.  The collection is 
finalized at the Cape Coral Boat Parade on December 
15th.  Let’s make this our best year yet! 

Volunteers Needed 
To help with 

Ladies Luncheon 

November, 2018, to April, 2019 

Ladies Luncheon is scheduled for the 3rd 
Thursday of every month. It’s great fun — 
but it IS a big event. A pool of volunteers 
is needed to help. You can help once — 
or on a regular basis.  This is a great way 
to meet other NRC members. 

If you are willing to help out, please 
contact Sherri Vivone: 

Email: sherrivivone@yahoo.com  

Phone: 913-530-9167. 



Boating Clubs
 Sea Drifters Power 
 Boat Club 
Contact Bob Godsea 
239-728-8300 
bgodsea@comcast.net

 NBS Boating 
 Club 
Contact Jean VanHouse 
239-7542-3965 
rjvanhouse@hotmail.com

 Shore Leave 
  Cruise Club 
Contact Tom Irlbeck 
bearintheair01@gmail.com

 Cape Coral 
 Power Squadron 
Boating Safety Courses 
And Activities 
Contact John: 
239-549-9754

 Cape Coral 
 Sailing Club 
Email the Commodore at: 
commodore@capecoralsaili
ngclub.org

 SW Florida Sea 
 Ray Owners Club 
Contact Linda Partilo 
239-542-0729

 The Cape Coral 
 Cruise Club 
Contact Philip Kryger 
239-541-0236 
www.c-c-c-c.org

Cocktails on the Cape
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Tuesday, October 16th 
5:00pm - 7:30pm 

Hurricane Grill and Wings 
756 SW Pine Island Road 

Cape Coral, FL 33904

Hurricane Grill and Wings
Hurricanes are not typically on the list of  our favorite things here 
in SW Florida, with one notable exception: Hurricane Grill and 
Wings!  Let’s all gather there to enjoy some stimulating 
conversation, cool cocktails, and some of  the best wings in town.  
Tables and the bar area will be reserved for NRC guests, so let ‘em 
know you’re with the NRC when you arrive.  We’ll see you there!

mailto:bearintheair01@gmail.com
http://www.c-c-c-c.org
mailto:rjvanhouse@hotmail.com
mailto:commodore@capecoralsailingclub.org
mailto:commodore@capecoralsailingclub.org
mailto:commodore@capecoralsailingclub.org
mailto:commodore@capecoralsailingclub.org
mailto:bearintheair01@gmail.com
mailto:rjvanhouse@hotmail.com
http://www.c-c-c-c.org


Paradise Parrots 
July 2016 
Reporter - Bridgette Bonatsos 

A Group of Parrots went out on 
September 8th to celebrate 
Gary and Nancy daughter 
Danielle's 31st Birthday. They 
went to Cooper’s Hawk, great 
food and a good time was had. 
A group went out on September 
1 2 t h t o C e l e b r a t e J o h n 
Whiteman’s 77th Birthday. They 
went to Clancey's in Ft. Myers 
for this celebration.  

Nancy Austin took a trip over to 
Deerfield Beach to see her best 
friend, they were able to hang 
on the beach for 2 days. 
    
Chris, Jim, Tim, Michele, John, 
Nancy and Gary have been 
training for the MS Bike ride in 
St. Augustine on October 13th. 
They have been riding 2 to 3 
times a week an average of 
about 10 miles per ride.  The 
MS ride will be 36 miles. 
  
Bridgette won 10 tickets to 
Laugh In Comedy Cafe in Ft. 
Myers. A group of Parrots used 
the tickets on the 19th. It was a 
Comedy and magic show and a 
good time was had by all who 
were able to come out. 

Have a great October, Parrots 
and keep the news coming. 

Bad Buoys and 
Nauti Gulls 
August 2016 
Reporter - Gene Kadela 

  
Anne has done it again!!.  She 
took first place in her age group 
i n t h e Ga l l o w a y C a p t i v a 
Triathlon.  

Way to go Anne, and hearty 
congratulations.  You amaze us 
all. 

Enjoyed a great pot luck dinner 
at Ken and Linda’s.  It was a 
small group but still a lot of fun.  
It’s always enjoyable when good 
friends get together.   

A speedy recovery wish to 
Angelo a f ter successfu l ly 
completing cataract surgery.  
What do you think Angie, will 
this improve your bowling 
scores? 

The BBNG trivia team has been 
a little slim of late but still very 
potent.  Despite the small 
number, they still managed to 
lock up second place. 

And finally, Happy Birthday 
wishes to Martha.  Hope you 
enjoyed your special day. 

  
Twisted Turtles 
September 2016 
Reporter - Sharon Victor 

Twisted Turtles - September is 
Turtleversary month. We had a 
great turn out for our 2 year 
anniversary at Hana's Sushi and 
Steakhouse. 24 of our members 
were there.  

Ladies continue to enjoy ladies 
luncheon and gents the men's 
breakfast. Bocci will be starting 
again real soon. We look 
forward to Holiday activities. 

The Happy Owls 
October 2016 
Reporter - Sue Ford 

No report this month.  
 

The Getgoes 
November 2016 
Reporters - Sheila Nutter 

Happy Birthday: Pat 
H. 10/3, Mary M. 10/19, Susan 
C. 10/23, and Rick T. 10/31.  

October will welcome many Get 
Goes back to paradise – you 
have been missed!   

September monthly gatherings 
included: a lively Bunco hosted 
by Laura W., and bookclub 
hosted by Suzanne McH.   

We enjoyed discussing ‘Night 
Circus’ by Erin Morgenstern.  
Additionally, the Get Goes 
Ladies Luncheon at the Metro 
Diner was hosted by Marti T. – 9 
friends enjoyed great food in a 
new, retro locale.   

Our monthly potluck hosted by 
Kathy and Bob B. ‘kicked off’ our 
last NRC year – year 3 here we 
come!!! 

Sunsetters 
December 2016 
Reporter - Judy Lofton 

S u n s e t t e r s a r e e n j o y i n g 
Summer.  Many are attending 
NRC Activities. The Ladies are 
having fun playing Mah Jongg 
and meeting new friends from 
other groups. 

In August Sandi & Jim hosted a 
nice Pot Luck. We always enjoy 
Sandi 's Jel lo Shots!  In 
September Pam & Armando 
hosted our Pot Luck and had 
great Italian food! We always 
enjoy getting together!  We are 
planning a lot of fun activities for 
this Season.
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Pelican Briefs 
January 2017 
Reporter - Cheryl Perine 

Judy Ingrasin Morris came back 
from Amsterdam and New York 
in time to join her significant 
other (husband Denny, who 
recently celebrated his birthday) 
for the August dance!  Jan and 
Tom Stevens Nordquist have 
been in OH at Indian Lake and 
are leaving Tuesday for Iceland 
and the Baltic Sea countries. 
Tom is from WI and very 
Danish/Swedish. His dream 
vacation!

We had a delightful Labor Day 
Party at Pete and Julie’s home. 
The weather may not have been 
perfect, but the company was.  
Julie has a new pup, Joey, who 
is a 24/7 party all by himself. 

Coming back from the soon to 
be cold and dreary North: Drew 
and BJ Surovjak! 

Rock The Boat 
March/April 2017 
Reporter - Scott Cruzen 

Rock-the-Boaters have been 
braving the summer heat and 
enjoying all that life in the Cape 
has to offer.  The jewelry-
making parties mentioned last 
month have continued, and the 
Rock-the-Boat ladies have 
made so many necklaces and 
bracelets that they’re starting to 
look like hard-core Mardi Gras 
party girls. 

Rock-the-Boaters have traveled 
out of town to attend weddings, 
visit friends and family, and 
enjoy anniversary celebrations.  

So far all of them have actually 
come back, despite the heat. 

We couldn’t call ourselves 
Rock-the-Boat if we didn’t get 
out on the water and do some 
boating! There have been a 
number of boat excursions out 
in the Gulf,   despite the red tide 
issues, and it’s actually been 
quite nice recently, with none of 
the dead sea life that was 
present earlier in the summer.  
We’re all looking forward to the 
cooler weather that, rumor has 
it, will eventually return. 

Dancing Dolphins 
May/June 2017 
Reporter - Corinne Rinaldi 

Dancing Dolphins have been 
busy. Birthdays were celebrated 
at Salty Papas and the ladies 
enjoyed lunch at Wisterias. Cori 
needs to learn GPS! Diana and 
Smitty are enjoying their new 
pool. Party time! Bruce Roberts 
has completed his Pol ice 
Volunteer training and is now on 
the road helping our community.  

Several couples enjoyed a 
Sunset Cruise, while Lena is 
enjoying Trivial Pursuit with 
friends. Best wishes to Rob as 
he continues to recover after 
surgery. 

Cape Corruptibles 
July/August 2017 
Reporter - Ruth Locke 

Two of our members visited 
their home state - Arizona - and 
have since returned to the 
Cape.  We didn’t have a pot 
luck dinner in September. 

Seas the Days 
September/October 2017 
Reporter - Nancy Finnegan 

Some of our member Snowbirds 
are away and will be trickling 
back to Florida soon!   We had 
a cocktail hour or two for our 
group on Sept. 4th at Fins 
Seafood and Dive Bar; there 
were 10 of us and we had a 
great time eating dinner and 
dr ink ing some re f resh ing 
drinks.  We were able to sit 
outside and the light rain that 
was falling felt rather good, 
making a cool breeze coming 
in.  Hopefully, we can plan a 
month ly ge t toge ther fo r 
cocktails! 

We finally were able to get our 
mini golf game in on September 
15th, no rain, but hot as ----.  
We went from hole to hole 
finding the shade. The six of us, 
(Nancy, Frank, Mary Jane, 
Bruce, Vicky and Phil), brave, 
heat loving people then went to 
Stevie Tomatoes for drinks and 
dinner.  The beer drinkers in the 
g r o u p o r d e r e d t h e n e w 
Yuengling Oktoberfest beer.  
Yummy! (you can tell I was one 
of them!).  

We have our next potluck at the 
Bertel's house on Sept 25th and 
after that will be at the home of 
Vicky and Roger Bowe with  the 
theme of Oktoberfest.  We have 
our next potluck at the Bertel's 
h o u s e o n S e p t e m b e r 
25th" (featuring a Key West 
theme.) 
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Galloping Geckos 
November 2017 
Reporter - Bunny McGee 

Activities continued at a slower 
pace during August while some 
members are still vacationing. 
Geckos are learning to play 
Mahjong and how to country 
line dance, and it's never too 
hot for golf! We had great food 
and fun at Pinchers and again 
at a dinner at Saigon Paris 
Bistro in Ft. Myers. Although the 
weather was soggy, the Labor 
Day celebration at Mary and 
Te r r e l l ' s h o m e w a s n o t 
dampened--with swimming, 
games, conversation, good 
food and laughs galore. 

We are very happy to welcome 
home Mike and Cindy Wasilak 
a s f u l l - t i m e C a p e C o r a l 
residents. 

Latitude Adjustment 
December 2017 
Reporter - Dale Arvay 

No report this month. 

Coastal Boomers 
January 2018 
Reporter - Barb DiFazio 

No report this month. 

Mixed Nuts 
February 2018 
Reporter - JoAnn Craig 

No report this month. 

Sandy Bottoms 
March/April 2018 
Reporter - Billie Jean Hubert 

No report this month. 

Lost in Paradise 
May 2018 
Reporter - Susan Campbell 

No report this month. 

Makin Waves 
June/July 2018 
Reporter - Julie Mulvey 

At lot of gathered at 
the Dixie Roadhouse and had a 
lot of fun.  We had our potluck 
at the end of last month and 
having another one at the end 
of this month.   

In October we are having a 
Halloween themed potluck.  A 
bunch of members also went to 
Burts Bar. Hope to do a lot of 
other things in the next few 
months. 

Singles Group 
Reporter - Donna Milbee 
milbeed@ymail.com 

Single? Come join us!  

Our group is a network of 
singles from all NRC groups 
and graduates. We are for 
singles interested in meeting 
other singles for fun and 
various shenanigans. For a list 
of activities and other fun stuff 
please visit our Facebook page 
at: NRC Single mingle or email 
to ginayebba@gmail.com.  

The next event is a singles 
beach party hosted by Sheila 
Nutter on Thursday, October 18 
at 5:30 PM.  There will be music 
and dancing under the pavilion.  
Bring a beverage and a snack.  
RSVP fo r more de ta i l ed 
information to:  Gina Yebba, 
ginayebba@gmail.com. 

The Golfers 
Reporter - Bev Cramer 
bvcramer@yahoo.com 

A group of us get together most 
Wednesdays for a round of golf 
and a couple of cold ones at the 
19th hole.  We play all local 
courses in Fort Myers and 
Cape Coral. 

There is an NRC golf outing 
every Monday that is organized 
by Bev Cramer.  This would be 
good for the beginners as well 
as those who only want to play 
nine holes.  Her email address 
is bvcramer@yahoo.com or you 
can contact me to get on the list 
for other golfing adventures at 
frankrado51@gmail.com 

Lee Health 
Needs Your Help! 
Your blood donation to our local Blood 
Center SAVES LIVES right here…in our 
community! 

You can make a huge difference in 
someone’s life. 

Then next NRC Blood Drive will be 
Wednesday, October 17th, from 7:30am 
to 1:30pm at the Yacht Club. 

Please reserve a donation time by 
calling Barbara Walter at 484-695-7050
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Scooter Group 
Reporter - Dennis Appel 
appelden@yahoo.com 

Come join us! We explore area 
neighborhoods, parks, and 
beaches, with breaks for food 
and refreshments.  Join us for a 
slower-paced journey through 
SWFL on two wheels. Contact 
me at 734-476-8856, or email  
me at appelden@yahoo.com 

CC Ryders 
Reporter - Tony Matusicky 
anthemauction@att.net 

The CC Ryders planning /pot 
luck monthly meetings are 
always held at a members 
home on the 2nd wed of each 
month, Call Rick Wise at 
207-772-1800 for details 

We are always interested in 
YOU, if you are interested in 
us, call or email Rick Wise 
Today at 207-772-1800 or 
RickW@insds.com.  

Always Ride Safe..... and we 
ask that if you don't ride please 
be aware of us, as you drive 
around South West Florida!!! 
" W a t c h o u t f o r 
Motorcycles" Our lives depend 
on it. 

You can also check us out on 
Facebook at CC Ryders, its a 
closed group but enter your 
email and we'll get you hooked 
up. 

Pickleball Group 
Reporters - Sue Jackson, Susan 
Corrigan 
suejnml@yahoo.com 

susancorrigan81@gmail.com 

O u r P i c k l e b a l l g r o u p i s 
"shrinking" due mainly to the 
snowbirds that have left town, 
bu t a lso due to the ho t 
weather.  We do still try to play 
when we can.  Our best 
suggest ion is to use the 
Pickleball email list (please 
contact me if you'd like me to 
put your name and contact 
information on it or if you need 
another copy) and use it to 
schedule individual games at 
times that suit those who want 
to play.   

Kayak Group 
Reporter - Robert Pruiett 
rjpruiett.nrc@gmail.com 

Here are a couple of 
places to rent Kayaks that 
people in the group have used.  
  
• C a r m e n ’ s K a y a k s – 

239-333-7332.  Carmen will 
drop it off and pick it up at the 
site.  Carmen said that she 
drops them off at several 
places and even does guided 
tours. 

  
• Gulf Coast Kayak on Pine 

Island Rd.  They have done 
some event for the NRC in the 
past. 

  
An updated Kayak Group email 
list for September has been 
sent out.  If you want to have 
your information added to the 
mailing list, contact Robert 
P r u i e t t b y e m a i l a t : 
rjpruiett.nrc@gmail.com. As 
always, I am just the keeper of 

the list.  If you want to go out 
kayaking, use this list and invite 
people.  We all love to kayak so 
just ask.  
  

Book Club 
Reporter - Kathy Fannon 
fannonjk157@gmail.com 

No report this month. 

Ohio Buckeyes 
Reporter - Traci Chepeus, Linda 
Nusser, Susan Oliver 
coolbuckeyes@gmail.com 

September brought us together 
for a great potluck at Rick and 
Susan's home.  Besides the 
fabulous dishes and delicious 
brisket, Susan had us all 
playing a trivia game about how 
much we all knew about the 
state.  As it turned out not 
much!  The winner had only five 
correct answers.  And second 
and third tied with two correct 
answers.  Good prizes for those 
winners, however! 

October 13th Ohio State 
football vs Minnesota.  We are 
gathering at the Big Ten Tavern 
with our NRC Minnesota gang.  
Friendly competition, drinks, 
food, and laughs are on the 
menu.  As soon as NCAA 
announces game time, it will be 
emailed to you.  Save the date!! 

NRC MEMBER? Ever live in 
the state of OHIO? Come join 
us for a social activity while 
meeting new friends, and who 
knows, an old friend who all 
have the state of Ohio in 
c o m m o n .  G O T O 
ccohiobuckeyes@gmail.com to 
s i g n u p o r g a t h e r m o r e 
information.

mailto:appelden@yahoo.com
mailto:anthemauction@att.net
mailto:RickW@insds.com
mailto:suejnml@yahoo.com
mailto:susancorrigan81@gmail.com
mailto:rjpruiett.nrc@gmail.com
mailto:rjpruiett.nrc@gmail.com
mailto:fannonjk157@gmail.com
mailto:ccohiobuckeyes@gmail.com
mailto:ccohiobuckeyes@gmail.com
mailto:appelden@yahoo.com
mailto:anthemauction@att.net
mailto:RickW@insds.com
mailto:suejnml@yahoo.com
mailto:susancorrigan81@gmail.com
mailto:rjpruiett.nrc@gmail.com
mailto:rjpruiett.nrc@gmail.com
mailto:fannonjk157@gmail.com
mailto:ccohiobuckeyes@gmail.com
mailto:ccohiobuckeyes@gmail.com


Page 19October 2018

Summer Daze in the Cape



Welcome to Cape 
Coral, your own Slice 

of Paradise! 

In 1967 the New Resident Club 
of Cape Coral was established 
by Helen Peck as a way to give 
new-comers the opportunity to 
exchange ideas and form 
friendships.  The tradition 
continues today in this, our 51st 
year. 

Membership is open to anyone 
who has resided in Cape Coral 
for three years or less.  If you’ve 
been here longer than that, you 
can still join the NRC, since each 
year there is an opportunity for 
“ open en ro l lmen t ” f o r a l l 
residents, regard-less of length 
of residency.

The three-year membership fee is 
$45 per person. 

Everyone joining will be members 
of a group made up of those 
starting that month.  Commonly, the 
groups number  two to three 
dozen.  Each group holds its own 
activities and participates in events 
held by the NRC as a whole. 

After three years of NRC member-
ship, you will “matriculate” with 
your group to become a graduate 
member.  You are  still in the NRC 
and, as graduates, st rongly 
encouraged to continue to attend 
all NRC meetings, activities, and 
events, as well as continuing your 
group activities with other Club 
members. 

The NRC holds a general meeting 
at 9:15am on the first Tuesday of 

each month at the Yacht Club 
Please join us at the general meeting 
for coffee and a light snack, and get 
acquainted with the most dynamic 
social group in the Cape. 

We welcome you! 

For additional information, visit the 
NRC website at: 

www.capecoralnewresident.com 

Or join the NRC Facebook page:


“Members Only New Resident Club 
of Cape Coral, Florida” 

Or contact any of the NRC Officers or 
Directors listed on the inside front 
cover of this newsletter.

Welcome to our new members for September 2018!

Refer a friend to the NRC.  
Our members are the best recruiters of great new candidates.
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